MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 

SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
HELD ON MONDAY, 30th OCTOBER 2017
Present:
Mr Mick Mackender, Chairman


Mr George Radford
Dr Derek Toomer, Vice Chairman                             Mr Gareth Rees

Mrs Sylvia East, Parish Clerk 


Mr Malcolm Finch


 
Cllr David Palmer (standing in for Cllr Peter Ridgewell)
Apologies Received
There were no apologies received.
Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest on any of the Agenda Items.
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 4th September 2017
There being no comments or amendments put forward, these were then signed by the Chairman as being a true record of events.
Parish Clerk’s Report

1. The budget  will remain the same as other years, this being a very small Parish there is very little change over the years, other than specific works to be carried out.   The road works down part of Mark Lane having been carried out in 2017 means that funds are low.   We will have a need to replenish the funds before any further road works can take place.   The tree situation is on an ongoing watch list.
2. A planning application had been received from Mrs Daphne Marshall for partly retrospective planning to change the use of a single storey barn to a separate self-contained residential annexe.   There were no objections raised from the Parish Council.

3. The issue of a rather large shed and a newly added extension to Brandon Gate Lodge was raised.  The Chairman and Parish Clerk were already in communication with West Suffolk Council on this matter and further information will be forthcoming.
Parish Councillor’s Reports
Malcolm Finch apologised for his lack of time in helping to cut down the tree on the land rented to 
Ms Sayer.

Dr Toomer mentioned that a villager had commented the loose material on the newly refurbished road, but the general consensus was that this was a job well done and that any loose stones would in time diminish.
County Councillor/District Councillor Reports
Cllr Palmer advised of the vote for Forest Heath to dissolve to St. Edmundsbury and Forest Heath.   This matter has gone to Westminster for a Parliamentary decision.

Mildenhall is the new hub for the Police and Council but not the Fire Services.   There will be a reduction of Councillors.   Cllr Palmer commented that he did not see a reason to have a hub in Mildenhall if these services are to be amalgamated into Bury St Edmunds.

RAF Mildenhall closure is on hold.
Chairman’s Report

The chairman reported that the deck on his tractor has sustained some damage.   The Council agreed that without the tractor we would have a bigger problem and that the repairs should be costed and undertaken.
Next Meeting
This will be held on Monday, 11th December.
The meeting closed at 7.35 pm.
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